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                                        December 2008 Edition 
2008 Officers: 
 

 President:      Greg Hine     303- 449-9966     greghine@gmail.com   

 1st Vice President:            Augie Bruno                  970- 532-0201  augiebruno@comcast.net          Memberships 

 2nd Vice President:      Tony Kilwen     303- 438-8500  kilweint@msn.com                        (SS (SA          Safety Officer 

 Secretary:      Rudy Glick                    970- 587-2843  rudy_g@q.com    

 Treasurer:      Ken Jochim     303- 444-3206  kjjochim@aol.com   

 Webmaster:      Mike Gulizia                 303- 651-0508  Mag1046@comcast.net  

 Newsletter Editor      Ken Miller     303- 776-4417  rockytopkjm@msn.com   

     

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

    

  SKY DIVING COMPETITION, LONGMONT,   

(Photo by Ken Miller) 
 
 BAS MEETING MINUTES  November 12th  2008

            
Meeting called to order by President Greg Hine at 7:05 PM 
with 15 members present. Motion by Greg with a second 
by Al Coelho to accept last months meeting minutes as 
they appeared in the last news letter. Motion was voted on 
and passed. 
 

TREASURE REPORT-- Ken Jochim gave a detailed 
report on our bank balance. 
 
1

ST
 VICE PRESIDENT  Augie Bruno reported we now 

have 109 members in the club. 
 
OLD BUSINESS-- Joe Sherran reported the tree in the 
parking lot is now partially removed and will finish the job 
in the near future. A discussion was held on recovering the 
tables in the pit area. It was decided to wait until spring to 
put new carpet on the tables. 
 
 

 

NEW BUSINESS--Rich Anderson reported 3 more young 
people are wanting to enroll in the Mal Meador youth 
program. He stated he would like some help with the 
training of the students. Wendell Wickstrom agreed to 
help. Lee Sturgeon has a trainer he would like to donate to 
the program, But Rich said he would like to try it out first 
to see if it would be suitable for the program. Greg Hine 
stated Hobby Town USA at all three locations is having a 
sale for AMA members. Sale prices are good until the first 
of the year. Negotiations with the city for the field im-
provements were reported by Greg as going well and most  
likely will be approved. Ken Jochim reported he received a 
letter from the Wings Over The Rockies Museum wanting 
to know if our Club is going to participate in model show 
February 21. If we go, Al Coelho mentioned the Longmont 
club may want to join us. Action on this will be taken at a 
later meeting. Greg asked for nominations for the election 
of officers for 2009. Present officers agreed to run again 
for 2009. Any member can make nominations from the 
floor on election night which will be at our December 10 
meeting. Motion to adjourn by Ken Miller with a second 
by Rich Anderson. Motion voted and passed. 
 
SHOW AND TELL--Tony Kilwein displayed a transmit-
ter glove for cold weather flying. He stated it works real 
well. Also Tony showed a airborne monitor that will down 
link in real time things like air speed, amps, volts and more 
while your craft is in the air. 
Bois Sergeev showed us a technique for laminating a 
carbon fiber landing gear. He made a good looking gear 
and said it is quite easy to do.                                                      

        

Respectfully submitted Rudy Glick. 
 
                               
I love the smell of glow fuel in the morning, and the 

smell of epoxy in the evening. 
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                        Flying Field Hour 

                  Weekdays 9:00 AM till Dusk 
                  Saturday 9:00 AM till Dusk 
                  Sunday 10:00 AM till Dusk            
 

            

                           

                              Caps for Sale                                                                                                                                            
We still have some caps for sale with the club logo.  Caps 
are $12 each in blue/white or red/white.  Contact Ken 
Jochim or come to a club meeting to learn more. 

                                                                                                               
                             Coming Soon. 

  Peanut Gallery comment of the month.  Member       
participation  encouraged. Send your comments to.                                            

                    RockyTopKJM@msn.com                                                                                                                                                                                                       

 The "peanut gallery" has been used for some time to 
imply "the cheap seats." Today, balcony and mezzanine 
seats often go for more than main floor seats at the rear 
of the auditorium, because of their superior view. 
However, before microphones and opera glasses were 
common, balcony seats were the worst in the theater. 
The audiences in the cheap seats, typically lower class 
than the orchestra section, were the rowdiest in the 
theater, and in late 19th century vaudeville, 
disapproving audiences did more than just heckle the 
performers. In addition to the clearest view of the stage, 
patrons in the upper levels also had the clearest shot, 
and a bad performer would often find himself showered 
from the upper deck with the most common theater 
snack of the time, peanuts sold by the concessionaires. 
Players soon learned to play to the peanut gallery at the 
top of the theater, lest they learn firsthand where the 
name came from. Later on, the name was popularized 
by Buffalo Bob Smith, who chose to call his Howdy 
Doody audience the Peanut Gallery, presumably to 
emphasize the audience's cuteness, rather than their 
propensity to throw stuff at him. 

 Alaska Float Fly 

 

Birthday Wishes, Members Born in December 

       Philip Belous                Mel Kooy 
       Bruce Reins                  James Collins 
       Joe Cowan                    Keith Holub 
 

 
                  President’s Column – Dec ‘08 
 
In the holiday spirit, I’d like to give thanks to the many 
Boulder Aeromodeling Society members who this year 
have given their time and energies to make for a great club 
and support Chandler Field as a wonderful place to fly. 
  
’08 Officers… 
Augie Bruno – 1st Vice President & Membership Chair-
man, Tony Kilwen – 2nd Vice President & Field Safety 
Officer, Rudy Glick – Secretary, Ken Jochim – Treasurer, 
Mike Gulizia – Web master, Ken Miller – Newsletter 
editor, Rich Anderson – Senior Advisor & Mal Meador 
Program Director 
  
And our “not-quite-club-officers”… 
Boris Sergeev – Chief Club Librarian, Al Coelho – Pho-
tographer, photo archivist, RCClub (our membership 
database program), Dean Chandler – Heavy equipment 
support for field work days, surveying and lots of work on 
the field, Rich Rooney – Director of Field Privy Opera-
tions.  
  
Summer Picnic:  Rudy F, Ken J, Augie  
  
For the Frasier Meadows talk - Jay McDonald, Richard 
Myron, Al Coelho 
  
Spring Field Work Day:  Chuck Armantrout, Max Belous, 
Alex Bozanic, Bella Bozanic, Tony Bozanic, Augie Bruno, 
Al Coelho, Jim Ewing, Rudy Furman, Rudy Glick, John 
Kolberg, Charlie Miller, Ken Miller, Boris Sergeev, and 
Rich Anderson and Dean Chandler for follow up spraying. 
  
Help at the June Fun Fly:  Mel Kooy, Augie Bruno, Rich 
Rooney 
  
For helping to revise the club’s By-Laws:  Al Coelho, 
Augie, Ken J, Rich Anderson, Ton K, Rudy G and Mike G. 
  
Wings Over the Rockies BAS Booth: Ken J, Jay McD, 
Rudy G, Bill Fischer, Augie  
  
And… John Kolberg – video donations, Steve Croft – The 
Norton bombsight demonstration, Boris S and Tony K for 
many “Show & Tells” , James Mack – former Newsletter 
editor 
  
And non-club members… Gary Kohm – President of 
HobbyTown for the great discounts this Nov & Dec, Rudy 
Furman – His fine seamanship and email forwarding 
service, Bill Bower – Boulder’s Doolittle Raider for com-
ing out to our Fun Fly and meeting. 
  
Thank you all!  Greg Hine 
  
A nose heavy plane flys poorly, and a tail heavy plane    

flies,,once.
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              BAS  Meeting - Hobby Town                                             Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont. 303-774-1557 

             December 10
th

  2008 at 7:00PM

                                                                    

          
 

Date Time Activity Coordinator Phone Location 

12/10 2008 7:00pm  BAS Monthly Meeting Greg Hine  303-449-9966 Hobby Town, Longmont 

01/14/2009 ******  *****************  *******  ***********  ******************* 

02/11/2009  ******  *****************  *******  ***********  ******************* 

03/11/2009 ******  *****************  *******  ***********  ******************* 

04/08/2009 ******   *****************  *******  ***********  ******************* 

Hobby  Town 1935  Main  Street  Longmont 303-774-1557 

                                                          
               
                            Field Parking 
There are parking spaces at the field marked and desig-
nated as handicap parking. We’ve been notified that if City 
Park Rangers see vehicles parked in those stalls without a 
proper handicap tag displayed they will start issuing viola-
tion tickets. The fine for this type of ticket is $125.00. All 
members need to be aware that, if you park in a handicap 
stall without a tag and a ranger comes by, it could become 
an expensive day of flying. 
 

                      “This Hobby Rules”           

               

              BAS  Meeting - Hobby Town              

             December 10
th

  2008 at 7:00PM  

                                    

                 INSTRUCTORS LISTING 

 

         Call if you need help getting started: 

Tony Kilwein  303-438-8500 Futaba 

Wendell Wickstrom 303-494-9324 Airtronics 

Ken Jochim  303-444-3206 JR 

James Mack  303-704-5464 Futaba 
                  

 

 R/C Hobbies, 3280 28th St. #1 Boulder 303-443-4446            

Things with wings,  6268 West 10th Street #2 Greeley    

970-352-1067                                                                             

Hobby Town, 6815 West 88th Ave. Westminster, 303-431-
0482                                                                                                           

Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont. 303-774-1557                                                                                                        

  

                                                                                                                                                                      

 

 

CLUB DVD LIBRARY OPEN 

The Club DVD library is open:                                                                              
You can request a title via e-mail and pick it up at the club 
meeting. Don’t miss Tucson Aerobatic Shootout, the best 
R/C video of all times! 

Please feel free to e-mail me your suggestions regarding 
the new DVDs to add to the library. 
Boris Sergeev, Club Librarian. 
 
                                                                       
CLASSIFIEDS 
Submit any classified requests to Ken Miller, 
rockytopkjm@msn.com   Classifieds are free to club 
members. 

 

                                     For Sale 

 Hangar 9 Showtime 4D  90 ARF New in box. $199.00                                   

Futaba 7 CA 7- channel transmitter, computer system, 72 
MHz, Receiver, Crystal #44, Charger, Manual,  Like New.. 

$89.00             Ken Miller    303-776-4417 
RockyTopKJM@msn,com       

  

 

 
Skip Miller Models, 2100 Emerald Road Boulder.        
303-442-6454         http://www.skipmillermodels.com 
 
Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr St. Lakewood, 303-233-6275  

 

Heliport Hobbies,1400 W.70th St. Denver. 303-430-8828 
 

Don’s Hobbies, 815 10th St. Greeley, 970-353-3115 


